
MEMORANDUM OF EX PARTE COMMUNICATION WITH THE DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY 

Date: Thursday, May 17, 2018 
 
Attendees: 

Mary Anderson, PG&E 
Ashley Armstrong, DOE 
Taylor Baljon, Speck Pumps 
John Cymbalsky, DOE 
Dan Delaney, Regal Beloit 
Sam Dose, Hayward Pool Products 
Don Lanser, Nidec Motor 
Kevin O'Donnell, Bluffton Motor Works – WEG Group 
Jeff Farlow, Pentair 
Chandra Gollapudi, Regal Beloit 
Jennifer Hatfield, Association of Pool & Spa Professionals 
Sanaee Iyama, Lawrence Berkeley National Laboratory 
Charles Kim, Southern California Edison 
Joanna Mauer, ASAP 
Ray Mirzaei, Waterway Plastics 
Ken Osborne, Regal Beloit 
Shajee Siddiqui, Zodiac Pool Systems 
Sean Steffensen, California Energy Commission 
Lauren Urbanek, NRDC 
Matthew Walker, Navigant 
Chad Worth, Energy-solution 

 
Summary of what was discussed:  The May 17, 2018, meeting between the Department of 
Energy, Association of Pool & Spa Professionals and its industry members, and advocate groups 
served as an opportunity to brief the Department on the progress of the private negotiations 
being worked on regarding dedicated purpose pool pump motors.  This private negotiation 
began as a result of the dedicated purpose pool pump rule that was promulgated on May 18, 
2017. 


